REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday February 14th, 2015
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Audrey Bruch, Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Dale Wilde, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Gaylene Spence, Nancy Welta, Don Norman 
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Sandra Benson, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  January 4th, 2015
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Dale Wilde, to adopt the minutes of January 4th, 2015, as circulated.   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of January 4th, 2015
3.1 Conduct Committee
Upon review of existing policy titled Policy and Protocol Regarding Behavioural Issues, it was decided that there was one point of clarification needed regarding how a complaint is to be handled.  That is, that a complainant should be made aware that her/his letter may be shared with the complainee, and visa versa.  Ilsa Krukoff will add a clause to this effect in the existing policy, and present to the Board for approval.
4.0 President’s Report

-President Joan Quinlan took the opportunity to reiterate her thanks to all Board members for                            
their work to better our Club.  She passed along her impressions of how happy the 
membership seems to be with our direction.
-Joan said that while we are waiting to find out about our future, in particular regarding location, 
we need to have discussed our transition steps and have them in place.  We could either strike 
a committee, or give time for Board members to consider, and then discuss at the next

 meeting.  The latter option was chosen.  Item will be on next agenda.

5.0  Financial Report
-Norma Barber has made payment to McCor Management, NewWest Enterprise Property Group, in the amount of $600.82 as our proportionate share of the 2014 property tax expense and operating costs exceeding the pre-billings (attributed to snow removal costs and property tax increase exceeding the annual budgeted amount)
- Sask Power bill now reconciled

-January showed a net loss of $588.58, with a YTD loss of $3825.82

         Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to accept the financial report as 

         presented.  Carried.  
       -Norma said that an investment of $7946 is coming due March 20, 2015.  She asked for the  
Board’s wishes as to what to do with the investment.  After discussion, it was decided that 


with our present circumstances still not decided,  this money should be kept accessible.
         Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Pat Beharry, that when the investment of $7946 comes 
due on March 20, 2015, that Norma be authorized to put this amount into our High Interest 
account.
6.0   Old Business

6.1  Percentage Jackpot – This will be ready to go by Monday, February 16th, in time for STAC.  Game Directors will be advised in advance of that date as to how the percentage jackpot is to work and what their role is.
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Strategic Planning Meeting of February 7th, 2015

  25 people attended this meeting.  Feedback has generally been positive. 
        7.2   AGM – Volunteer needed to look after trophies

    Audrey Bruch and Sandra Benson volunteered to look after getting trophies ready.

    Dale Wilde volunteered to be the presenter.

         7.3  Math Class excursions – idea submitted by a member

    Ilsa Krukoff presented this idea on behalf of Muriel Drew.  The idea is to approach math 
    teachers in the highschools about providing bridge teaching to a class as a whole.  Possibly 

                 could be arranged as an excursion to the Club, following some preparatory work in the 


    class.  After discussion, the Board felt that, while the idea has merit, it would not likely

    work into the tight timeframes that math teachers have to complete their curriculum.


    The Board thanks Muriel for sharing this idea. 
           7.4  “Bring a Friend” – idea submitted by a member

      Ilsa Krukoff presented this idea on behalf of Muriel Drew.


      The idea is to encourage members to bring new people to the Club by extending a 
 
      personal invitation to come and play with them as their guest.  The Board felt that this 

                   was a very good idea. 
                   Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Dale Wilde, that we implement a bring-a-friend 
                   promotion, and that the Club provide up to two free plays for any new person that a

      Club member brings as a guest to play in any game at the Club.  Carried. 

                   Ilsa Krukoff will advertise this promotion.  Game directors will need to be  advised of 
      their role.
      The Board thanks Muriel for sharing this idea.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
              No report
     8.2  Facilities Maintenance
               Women’s bathroom, middle cubicle, toilet has a flushing issue.  Doug Powley will fix.
     8.3  Game Management 
 -Norma Barber reported that Wednesday morning game attendance is still low, and Director has had to fill in to make 2 tables.  Norma also noted that Thursday evening game is not faring any better than its Friday evening predecessor.  After discussion, it was thought that we should not make any further decisions about these new games for the time being.

-Question raised re: Game Director’s remuneration in the event that the Director fills in to complete a table;  the Director may in fact not even be eligible for mps in that game.  Is remuneration given as a playing or non-playing director?  Ilsa Krukoff will check with existing policy and will advise the Board of her findings.
- Wednesday morning game director:  Norma reported that Dick Anderson’s last day will by February 18th.  A new director will need to be in place for February 25th if the game is to continue.

-Director course:  Claire Jones has agreed to help facilitate a course this spring.  So far, two people have indicated interest in taking the course (Don Norman, Darian Cozart).  A note will be sent out to advise others that may be interested in taking the course.  No specific details are yet available.

- Helen Shields Rookie-Master game scheduled for April 22nd.  At present, this is listed as a morning game.  Question from Club Manager Jan Anderson as to whether she should seek permission to have a 10:30 start time, and also whether we perceive this as a viable game, considering our small base of rookies and small base of Wednesday players.  After discussion, it was decided that we should change our start time that day to 1:00, and that we should heavily advertise and should actively search for <50 players.
      8.4  Education Committee

No report
9.0  Club Management  

      Club Manager Jan Anderson sent several points to the Board for discussion:
· AGM – trophies (looked after; 7.2 above)
· AGM – Jan will provide list of CC winners, new LMs, and names for Joan Schneider Player of the Year, Under 100 Player of the Year, and Rookie of the Year.

· AGM free plays – Jan will make free plays for winners; also, if we are giving free plays to those attending the meeting, she will make them.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Sandra Benson, that free plays be given for the game that follows the AGM.  The free plays are for players who attend the AGM and are in attendance at the beginning of the AGM.  Carried.

· Party nights and liquor license.  Jan asked for direction re: scheduling these games, and also pointed out that they did not seem to increase attendance.  Upon discussion, it was decided that we had too many party nights scheduled for Tuesday evenings, when Tuesday is not a well-attended game.  Leslie Mortin said that our current license expires at the end of March.  Decision re: renewal dates on hold for now.
· Helen Shield Rookie-Master game: (discussed 8.3 above)

· Percentage Jackpot:  questions regarding logistics.  Pat Beharry said all has been looked after, and she will insure that Game Directors are advised of their role before start date.
10.0  Tournament Chair
           - Dale Wilde volunteered to look after clean-up/garbage
           - Joan Quinlan volunteered to chair hospitality in the event that Leslie Mortin is not there.

11.0  Date for the next meeting: Saturday March 21st , 2015, 10:00 a.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am
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